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<<ENROLLEE NAME>> 
<<ENROLLEE ADDRESS>> 
<<ENROLLEE ADDRESS>> 
 
Dear <<ENROLLEE>> 
 
As a result of the recently ratified contract between the State of New York and the 
Troopers and Supervisors of the New York State Police represented by the Police 
Benevolent Association (PBA), there is a NYSHIP rate change effective April 1, 2025. 
The premium deduction from your March 26, 2025, paycheck should have reflected 
the new amount, but due to a system issue, the correct premium was not taken.  
 
Please refer to the February 2025 NYSHIP Rate Changes effective April 1, 2025, flyer 
found on our website (https://www.cs.ny.gov) to determine your correct premium 
information. Any over/under payment will be applied to the deduction from your April 
9, 2025, paycheck. 
 

If you have questions or require further information, please contact your Health Benefits 

Administrator or visit the NYSHIP website. 

 

 

         Sincerely, 
 
         Program Administration Unit 
        Employee Benefits Division 
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